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Club Events Calendar 
 

October 
  

Sunday 13 Bowhunters Club Day 

Monday 14 Private Use 

Tuesday 15 Private Use 

Wednesday 16 Private Use 

Thursday 17 Private Use 

Saturday 19 Private Use – Clubrooms only – range is still available 

Monday  21 Private Use 

Tuesday  22 Private Use 

Thursday 24 Private Use 

Tuesday 29 Private Use 

Wednesday 30 Private Use 

Wednesday 30 Club Night – Rob Stewart Chiropractor – re back    

health in general and tips to look after our backs 

 

November 
  

Saturday 2 Working bee –TVDA Anniv Sporting Clays event 

Sunday 3 TVDA Anniv 100 Sporting Clays Shoot 

Monday 4 Private Use 

Thursday 7 Twilight starts 

Sunday 10 Bowhunters Club Day 

Monday 11 Private Use 

Tuesday 12 Private Use 

Wednesday 13 Private Use 

Wednesday 13 Committee Meeting 

Thursday 14 Private Use – No Twilight tonight  (F&G tomorrow) 

Friday 15 Fish & Game Shoot 5-8pm 

Monday 18 Private Use 



Tuesday  19 Private Use 

Thursday 21 Twilight 

Saturday 23 Private Use – Clubrooms only – range is still available 

Sunday 24 Rimfire & Centrefire Comp Shoot & Patrons Cup  

Monday 25 Private Use 

Wednesday 27 Club Night 

Thursday 28 Twilight 

Friday 29 Private Use 

Saturday 30 Douglas Scoring Seminar 9am-4pm 

 

December 
  

Sunday 1 SECOND ROUND OF THE RUNNING  BOAR 

Monday 2 Private Use 

Thursday 5 Twilight 

Sunday 8 Bowhunters Club Day 

Monday 9 Private Use 

Tuesday 10 Private Use 

Wednesday 11 Private Use 

Wednesday 11 Committee Meeting 

Thursday 12 Twilight 

Saturday 14 Private Use – Clubrooms only – range is still available 

Monday 16 Private Use 

Tuesday 17 Private Use 

 

January 
  

Monday 6 Private Use 

Tuesday 7 Private Use 

Wednesday 8 Private Use 

Thursday 9 Private use 

Thursday 9  Kids Survival Camp (Maratoto Valley) 



Friday 10 Kids Survival Camp (Maratoto Valley) 

Saturday 11 Kids Survival Camp (Maratoto Valley) 

Monday 13 Private Use 

Tuesday 14 Private Use 

Wednesday 15 Private Use 

Wednesday 15 Committee Meeting 

Thursday 16 Kids Survival Camp (Maratoto Valley) 

Friday 24 Anniversary Weekend Club Hunting Trip 

Saturday 25 Anniversary Weekend Club Hunting Trip 

Sunday 26 Anniversary Weekend Club Hunting Trip 

Monday 27 Anniversary Weekend Club Hunting Trip 

Wednesday 29 Club Night – KIDS CLUB NIGHT 

 

 

February 
  

Sunday 2 Maureen Bennett Mem. 100 Sporting Clay Shoot 

Monday 3 Private Use 

Tuesday 4 Private Use 

Wednesday 5 Private Use 

Monday 10 Private Use 

Tuesday 11 Private Use 

Wednesday 12 Private Use 

Wednesday 12 Committee Meeting 

Thursday 13 Private Use 

Sunday 16 Bowhunters Club Day 

Monday 17 Private Use 

Tuesday 18 Private Use 

Sunday 23 3RD Rnd RUNNING BOAR & JOHANSEN IRONSIGHTS 

Wednesday 26 Club Night 

 



Presidents Report…..  

Welcome to this combined September/October Newsletter. 

Firearms Legislation and the Arms Amendments Bill – this newsletter has a strong focus on 

this and valuable information to help with compiling your submissions and that’s because 

we/you all need to voice your concerns.  Those concerns need to be voiced NOW please as 

submissions CLOSE ON Wednesday 23 October – that’s right, less than 2 weeks time!!   

This Bill has so many areas that will impact massively on our sport, us holding a firearms 

licence, owning firearms and most definitely, the very future and survival of clubs such as 

ours and yet it will do absolutely nothing to change the criminals and gangs having a free 

rein.  Please get those submissions done now as there may not be a ‘’firearms tomorrow’’. 

You will see further through this report that we are holding/hosting a Douglas Scoring Seminar 

on Saturday 30th November.  If you think Fthis is a bit of you, please make sure you contact 

Kelby Stewart and get your registration forms in quickly because numbers will be limited and 

other NZDA Branches are also going to be contacted to let them know it is on.   

The Kids Survival Camp is also in this newsletter and likewise; please make sure you get hold 

of Nigel and Leah to book in for this.  ‘Booking in means’ returning your fully completed 

forms and paying the camp fee.  Registrations will not be confirmed until both of these have 

happened and if you are too late or the camp is full by the time you ‘get round to it’ then it will 

by unhappy kids!!!  We have a limit again this year and it’s for club members only so please 

keep this in mind. 

Huge thanks to those who have been able to come down and help with the docking – I will be 

putting these newsletters in the mail and then hitting the road for Panekiri so if anyone is 

trying to get hold of me, please text or leave a message on my cell phone as this will be my 

only contact for the next couple of weeks. 

Please make sure you have a good read of the upcoming events as there is a lot happening on 

several fronts.  Also please note that we have had to move the date of our Maureen Bennett 

Memorial shoot in February forward a week due to a clash of dates with another event. 

We definitely need to all make our voices heard so talk to your MP’s, join the COLFO Fair and 

Reasonable Campaign* and keep helping us all to drive the messages home to those making 

these decisions.   

The link to the Arms Amendment Bill is right here so please make yourselves fully familiar with 

the information that is in it: 

http://legislation.govt.nz/bill/government/2019/0177/latest/LMS256577.html 

Take Care out there folks – look out for each other and particularly when you are in the hills, 

always identify your target BEYOND ALL DOUBT and it will be a great trip. 

Maureen 

http://legislation.govt.nz/bill/government/2019/0177/latest/LMS256577.html


 



Mike’s Famous – KIDS SURVIVAL CAMP 2020 

Time is rolling around again and planning for the 2020 event is well underway. 

Nigel Lesley has very kindly taken on helping with the registration and camp planning 

with Mike to help ease the workload which is really awesome. 

The camp this year will be held on the following days: 

Starting on Thursday 9th January and  

Finishing on Saturday 11th of January. 

The general format of the Camp will 

be the same, it will be held at the 

same fantastic venue at Maratoto; 

there will be heaps for the kids to do 

and this year, it will be open for 

MEMBERS ONLY and a strict CUTOFF 

date and numbers will be applied to 

ensure the ongoing success of the 

camps.  

For those who have not been before, 

this camp is an iconic part of our club and it sees many people who attended as kids 

themselves bringing the next generation back for a healthy dose of being a ‘kiwi kid’, 

getting out there and doing it and making neat friends along the way. 

The general activities of the camp involve:  camping, cooking over the fire, checking trap 

lines, swimming in the creek, catching eels, shooting, archery, novelty events, basic 

navigation and outdoor first aid…..and having a great time.  All activities are fully 

supervised at all times 

The Camp Registration Forms and details can be obtained by contacting Nigel Lesley 

at ainslea@xtra.co.nz or by phoning him 027 4823 117. 

The cost of the camp is $30.00 per person and can be paid by sending a cheque to 

TVDA, P O Box 206, Paeroa or direct credit to the bank account shown on the 

registration forms. 

It will be first in first served as far as registrations go and there will be a final cutoff 

date of 20 December 2019 if the maximum number of attendees has not already been 

reached.   

If the maximum number of 35 participants is registered before that date, then that is 

it  -  CLOSED. 

mailto:ainslea@xtra.co.nz
https://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi20KD00-HcAhVIQN4KHeTnAMwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-sX0vt9Lj0Y&psig=AOvVaw0ryBlI_apbaU5HTTeUrv2e&ust=1533961689286135


 

Letter to all shooters……..from Harry Hoover 

 

Hi Shooters.  

I know most of you like what I do with the .22 Jungle Lane and Rifleman’s 

Challenge events. 
 

Unfortunately, if Jacinda, Nash and Winnie get their way, there won’t be any more 

events.  
 

I would be gutted if that happens, these events (and shooting in general) have 

been my life for a long time, and I’m passionate about getting people out there 

enjoying shooting sports.  
 

It’s pretty obvious that most of NZ’s shooters are a pretty apathetic bunch when it 

comes to supporting their own sport. The campaign to raise funds to fight for our 

sport through the courts has raised 1/2 a million bucks. And we have how many 

Firearms License holders in this country, 250,000, yeah? So on average, each 

shooter has donated $2. Yep, that’s TWO.  
 

Considering how many people have donated hundreds or thousands of dollars, that 

genuinely means that the vast majority of shooters simply don’t care.  
 

I know those of us that love our sport do care, so that’s why I’m asking you to give 

all your shooting mates a rark-up, get them on board to toss a few bucks to Colfo. I 

know it’s too much to ask to get them to talk with their MP etc, but surely they can 

be encouraged to get behind this.  

Please get them to donate even the cost of a brick of .22 ammo.  
 

If they don’t, there won’t be any more events like mine nor shooting clubs or 

ranges left in this country. 
 

Your call.  
 

Help, or Ignore. What’s important to you? 
 

Cheers,   Harry Hoover. 



Anyone looking to go hunting on Stewart Island – if so, 

please make sure you read this following info. 

 

Good Evening 

Here at the NZDA National Office we had a call on 26 September from Chris Hardwick of Real 

Journeys to inform us about new Terms & Conditions for carrying firearms on the ferries 

between Bluff and Stewart Island.  

These T&C’s will commence from 1st October 2019 but there will be a grace period until 

people become familiar with them. 

 

Brief Explanation below: 

 All firearms are to be transported  rendered  safe to travel in a locked hard shell case 
that is to be clearly named on the case its self or with a tag. 
 

 Ammunition and bolts are to be stowed in a separate bag this bag can be stowed in with 
personal gear. 

 

 A declaration form is to be filled out and then the firearm will be loaded into a separate 
container by the own and this will be locked for transport and unlocked when taken off 
the vessel at the destination. 

 

 Owners of the firearms are not permitted to consume alcohol when traveling on the 
ferry 

 

NOTE: This is only for the Stewart Island ferries. The above information will be in the 

newsletter going out 30 September 2019 to all financial members. If you have any further 

queries please get back to Sue at the NZDA National Office. 

 

 
 



Douglas Scoring Seminar  

being held at TVDA 
Here is the chance for all you hunters out there to learn some more about the art of Douglas 

Scoring your trophies and also getting an insight into the finer points that make the Douglas 

Score what it is.  Even for those who are not hunters but are keen to learn another skill 

relating to our sport – this could very well but just what you are looking for. 

It is not a difficult course by any means – it is a ‘hands on’ course and you will be working with 

people that have been doing DS Measuring for many years that are only too happy to share 

lots of knowledge and tips along the way. 

There are several levels within the overall DS training programme and this course will be 

covering the introductory level.  For many people that is more than adequate for what they 

want or need to help them with their measuring but it is also the first step on the ladder for 

those who want to take this aspect of their sport further afield. 
 

The date set for this is SATURDAY 30TH NOVEMBER at the TVDA Clubrooms in Paeroa. 

Start time is 9.00am and it will finish approx. 4pm 
 

The Registration Cost is $30 Per person which also covers your pre-course reading material etc 

and the you can also order the other items depending on what you need. 

You will definitely need the:  

 Douglas Scoring Handbook and the  

 Imperial tape measure (as got from NZDA because it’s a narrow steel tape). 

 

Morning and afternoon tea and lunch is provided free of charge by TVDA. 
 

Please contact Kelby Stewart by phone 021 395400  or email imazx9er@hotmail.com   if you 

want to book in for this course, and the Registration and order form will be sent out to you. 

 

Once you get the form, please make sure you fill it in and send it back promptly to confirm 

your spot on the course 

 

As a further offer – if anyone would like to stay the night at the TVDA clubrooms and take part 

in our .22 running boar event the next day, please also let us know.  Just bring a sleeping bag 

and a stretch, the supermarket is just down town (2-3 minutes away) if you need groceries etc 

for dinner and breakfast ……… and don’t forget your .22!!! 

 

mailto:imazx9er@hotmail.com


 Important Notice 

The date for our 
Maureen Bennett Memorial 

Shoot  

has been brought forward a week due to the clash with 

another major sporting shoot  

The new date for the Maureen Bennett Memorial 100 

Sporting Clays is 

SUNDAY 2nd FEBRUARY 2020 

NOTE – it has just been decided that in addition to the event now being on 

2.2.2020, we will open the range and facilities on Sunday 9th (our normal 

weekend for this event) as a practice day for anyone that wishes to come along.  

More details in the next newsletter. 

 

October Club Night – Wed 30th Oct 
Rob Stewart the Chiropractor from Waihi has very kindly offered to come over 
and be our guest speaker for October – see you there; start time 7.30pm. 

Rob did his training in the US and has operated a very busy practice in Auckland 
for many years and has now decided to try and slow the pace of life down a tad 
so he’s moved to Waihi and is thoroughly enjoying the lifestyle. 

Rob also specialises in treating children and babies – I have seen this first hand 
with a colleague that trained with Rob and it’s amazing to see them doing this 

work and the awesome results. (Maureen) 

His 2 days a week practice there has 
already become very busy so come along 
and all learn some valuable tips on back 
health for the whole family, keeping it that 
way and enjoying the outdoors and our 
recreations even more. 

Contact details for Rob – 07 863 4050 or 
0272 825956 

https://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&url=http://clipart-library.com/clay-club-cliparts.html&psig=AOvVaw2K6b42MlVnFUpB8oRMC6WB&ust=1570678340046000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKCH2faejuUCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE


 



 



 







 



 

 



 



 

PLEASE DO NOT WASTE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO HAVE 

YOUR SAY.   

Please make a submission but be mindful, that if you say anything too ‘honest’ re 

your thoughts on the Government and this Policy, it may be used against you 

when you want to renew your firearms licence. Take care with what you say but 

point out your concerns, your reasons for those concerns and why hunting in 

particular is important to you.  They cannot deny that putting food on the table is 

a legitimate reason to hold a firearms licence 

In this next section of the newsletter you will see the 13 points that National had 

stipulated would be required for their support of the Bill.  The coalition refused 

outright to consider any of it and my guess is that their attitude will steadfast and 

pass this in its entirety. 

Make sure you know where your vote is come elections in 2020 to get some form 

of common sense and rationale back into our sport and ownership of firearms. 

Submissions can only be made using the Parliamentary website or by post – 

Emails or submissions sent by email will not be accepted.   

Submissions CLOSE ON Wednesday 23 OCTOBER 



 
 

The things that cannot be highlighted enough are the way in which this Bill is 

being handled and the manner in which the Government has and continues to 

treat good honest and law abiding citizen. 

Further to that, is the Governments approach of denying people the right of 

appeal if convicted, the ability for police policy makers to change parts of the Act 

as, when and how they see fit and without consultation; and coupling this with a 

short and restrictive submission / consultation process. 

YOU ARE BEING WARNED – this approach will not stop at just the firearms 

legislation – if there is something the Government does not like, then this is the 

way they will be pushing to have it removed through the legislative process.  This 

Arms Amendment Bill is merely serving as a ‘warning shot across the bow’ as to 

what they can and will continue to do if they so desire. 



 



 



 



 



 



 
 

 

 

 



Special thanks to all those people who have so generously 
contributed their time and efforts on events, project and work 
at and for the club over recent weeks.  It really is so 
appreciated.  

 George and his band of willing helpers, Keven , Frank, Rex, Gene 
ran the shooting component that the recent School Holiday Day 
Camp in Te Aroha which was very much appreciated by the kids and the organisers.  Bill 
and Dennis had a full day of archery with the kids at the same event and Mike and Owen 
kept the kids amused with butchering a sheep and explaining the ‘inner workings’ of an 
animal – much to the delight of the kids. 
 

 Tony and Nigel have been up and planned the upcoming event which is now well under 
way.  This was further supported by the really willing team that rocked up and helped 
put the traps out in place, Nathan, George, Mike, Clem, Paul, Gary, Josh, Daniel,  Leo, 
Dylan, Lee, Amy and Harvey – thank you all so much and it really did rattle through this 
job in double quick time. 
 

 To all those who have put your names down for Panekiri – this has been so immensely 
appreciated and we cannot thank you and those outside the club who have also 
contributed to making this possible.  Hauraki Plains College has students from their Ag 
class coming down and John Henwood from Paeroa has once again rallied a crew of non 
members to help out as well.  This is massively appreciated for sure. 
 

 The Bowhunters interclub day was last week and it saw Bill and Dennis doing a huge 
amount of work in the leadup to this event – no events ever just morph overnight and 
this was no exception.  New bales were made, weedeating done, fields set out etc and 
everyone had a great day at the event.  This too only happened through awesome help 
and support on the day from those in the office, the bar, the kitchen, out in the field etc.  
I do not have names of you all so please accept this as a special thank you all the same. 
 

 Brian Neilson for very kindly being our guest speaker at the September club night.  The 
topic and lives of a bee took on quite a new meaning by the time the frame of honey had 
been passed around the room, it proved there is a bit of pooh bear in all of us and it was a 
really interesting evening.  Many questions were asked, a much wiser group of people 
was the end result and people are still talking about it so it was definitely a winner all 
round. 
 

 To Kelby, Brian, Leo and Maureen for helping out with the Douglas Scoring at the recent 
Sika Show in Taupo.  This was an excellent opportunity for people to get some hands on 
experience in the art of DS scoring and your help was very much appreciated by Mark 
and his team who organised the overall event. 
 

 Frank Kearney for very kindly donating an excellent projector to the club to compliment 
the lovely big roll away screen.  This will be a huge help and will give us so many more 
opportunities for showing videos, photos and the like.   
 

 If I have missed anyone please do accept my sincerest apologies and SPECIAL 
THANKS  as your help and support in any way is most appreciated.  Any omissions 
on my behalf are most definitely not deliberate and may well have something to do 
with the fact that it is 1am while Im trying to get this finished before I go away 
docking….. 

http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/thank-you-very-much


Wishing a few people a speedy recovery from their ‘down time’ 
and surgeries…. 

 Karen Deane and Jos Holten are due to have hip replacements 
done in the coming week and Aileen Willets is already giving her 
new knee a good work out.  Owen and Mike on the other hand 
probably needed some new eyes to see where they were going to 
prevent their little ‘oooops’s’ but they too are now well & truly on the 
mend.   

If anyone else has been a tad under the weather of late – best wishes to you as well 
for a speedy recovery. 

     BOWS FOR SALE 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 Bows for sale  

$400 each.  

Enquiries – please contact Tony 

Walker on 0272404427.  

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwigtcKZ6Y_lAhUp7nMBHUL6CJwQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https://balloonideas.com/28-get-well-soon-sun-shape/&psig=AOvVaw2tR9GdtXQh1QujgWAyLmX7&ust=1570732631573125


 

PIG WEIGHTS 
 

     Lee Kelly & Nathan Smythe - 95lb boar 

     Lee Kelly & Nathan Smythe - 98lb boar 

     Lee Kelly & Nathan Smythe - 115lb boar 

     Lee Kelly & Nathan Smythe - 128lb boar 

Lee Kelly & Nathan Smythe - 70lb boar 

Lee Kelly & Nathan Smythe - 82lb boar 

Craig & Jeanette Harris -  80 lb boar 

Craig & Jeanette Harris / Leo Hughes  -  70 lb sow 

Craig & Jeanette Harris / Leo Hughes  -  80 lb sow 

 Craig & Jeanette Harris / Leo Hughes  -  110 lb boar 

Craig & Jeanette Harris / Leo Hughes  -  80 lb boar 

Maureen Coleman – 50 lb sow 

 

Please email them to:  a.j.coleman@xtra.co.nz    or 

Post them to:  TVDA  P O Box 206, Paeroa 

mailto:a.j.coleman@xtra.co.nz


K2K Trap Line 

In total since trapping began in May 2017 the catch 

tallies are as follows   

 86 Stoats 

 57 Rats 

 53 Hedgehogs 

 3  Mice  

 2  Birds.  
 

 

Twilight Sporting Clay Shoots  -   

Starting Thurs 7th  November 
 

Twilight Shoots on Thursday evenings during 

November and December.   

The start date will be:   7th November – 5.30pm 

onwards   

 

Please see the dates in the Upcoming Events section. 

 

These events are open to anyone so bring some mates along too if they are keen or 

wanting to have a go at shotgun/clay target shooting – the more the merrier 

 

Prices:  

 

First round of 25 targets is $14.00 (which includes your range fee) and  

all/any subsequent rounds of 25 targets are $9.00 each. 

 

Ammo:  can be purchased at the club on the night of the shoot 

 

Burgers cooked for tea on the night – add the fillings you want - $5.00 each 
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Hunter Class (Rifle must be a factory hunter style, trigger weight no lighter than 1.5 
pounds, No scope restrictions, No target gear, eg shooting jacket, pants, shoes, 

gloves etc) 



 

Go Native 
I'm Duncan Forbes, the founder of Wellington based Go Native, we make ready to eat 

casseroles and curries for the hiking and hunting markets - not freeze-dried. Do you know 

of us?  

 

Hunting video with Go Native: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3p8Mt_c5Sjw&feature=youtu.be 

www.gonativeworld.com 

 

The reason for my contact is to 

explore an idea which could be a 

win-win. We would like to spread 

the word about our company and 

products and if your Club was 

looking to fundraise you could 

use our products to do this. 

 

 

How it would work:  

We would offer your members a discount code to use 

online that gives them a 10% discount on all our 

products and that code would also trigger a 10% 

commission for your Club. We use the Shopify platform 

so we can produce a code specifically for your Club, we 

can also produce Club specific reports so it is very easy 

to track and audit. 

Please let me know your thoughts on this. 
 

Kind regards 

Duncan 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3p8Mt_c5Sjw&feature=youtu.be
http://www.gonativeworld.com/


 

 

 

Nicole McKee  -  Fair and Reasnable Campaign / Colfo 

 via internet banking — to “Fair & Reasonable Campaign” 

ANZ Bank 06-0501-0736016-02 

 via cheque — made out to “Fair & Reasonable Campaign” and sent to 

PO Box 24020, Manners Street, Wellington 6142 

 



 

RATES QUOTED FOR 

NZ Deerstalkers Association 
 

Group Booking Reference: FA5474 

The below rates are based on prices to date, inclusive of         

GST and subject to availability. 

 

Fares:      Peak Each Way 

Adult      $52.00 

Child      $25.00 

Motorcycle     $50.00 

Campervan/Motorhome up to 5.5mt $170.00 

Additional half metre   $42.00 

Car/Ute/Van/4WD/trailer up to 5.5mt $137.00 each 

Additional half Metre   $22.00 

Plus  Lounge     $55.00 18yrs plus 

Peak Dates:              01-28 February 19 and 18-23 April 19 

 

Fares:      Off Peak Each Way 

Adult      $47.00 

Child      $25.00 

Motorcycle     $40.00 

Campervan/Motorhome up to 5.5mt $145.00 

Additional half metre   $37.00 

Car/Ute/Van/4WD/trailer up to 5.5mt $124.00 each 

Additional half Metre   $20.00 

Plus Lounge      $55.00 18yrs plus 

Off Peak Dates:      01 March – 17 April 19 and 24 April – 15 December 19 

Group Booking conditions and instructions for members are: 

 Reservations can be made directly with Interislander online at 
https://www.greatjourneysofnz.co.nz/members-fares 

 by entering FA5474 into the group discount code box. 

 Space is subject to availability at the time of the booking request. 

 Bookings are 90% refundable if cancelled up to 1 hour before departure. 

 Date and time changes allowed up to 1 hour before departure without penalty, subject to 
availability. 

 NZDA membership card to be shown at check-in or full retail fare will be charged.  
Membership card to be in the name of the person travelling. 

 Fares subject to change with notification. 

 If booking from outside NZ you will need to request your booking be made via email. 

 Rates valid for travel 01 February through to 15 December 19 
 Please note that no discount applies 19 December 2019 through to and including 31 January 20 

 

https://www.greatjourneysofnz.co.nz/members-fares


Bow hunters Corner 

      
 

 

 

 

Interclub Tournament update 

We are hosted the final of the Waikato Interclub on Sunday 6th October.  Dennis and Bill 

had both courses planned and set out in plenty of time and it was just a matter of final 

touches on the Saturday and it was all systems go the next day when the archers arrived. 

There’s some weed eating to do but not much and some rocks to shift.   

Permission was got Brian Good our neighbour to use part of his land for the tournament so 

this certainly added something different on the day.  Special thanks Brian for your support – 

it really was much appreciated by the club and the competitors on the day. 

(The full list of results will be in the next newsletter due to time and space constraints by 

the editor – Maureen) 

 

General 

Our last few club days have had good attendance with some new people coming on board 

so the club hireage bows are being put to good use.   

 Tina, one of our newer members came first in her class at the Lakeview Interclub 

Tournament last month so it goes without saying, she is quite chuffed with herself 

especially changing from a Recurve to a Compound. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Next club day is Sunday 13th October 

Wanted 

Right wing feathers from wing of Turkey, Peacock, White Goose or 

Canadian Geese. 

The first 8 feathers only. 

 Ph Bill 07 867 5611 or 0276566058 

 

https://pixabay.com/en/photos/bow and arrow/
https://pixabay.com/en/photos/bow and arrow/
https://pixabay.com/en/photos/bow and arrow/


  

 

 

THSTALK - SPRING 2019 
Welcome to the Spring edition of 

The Stalk.  

 

 

Warmer weather is on its way and 

with that more people will be 

heading out into the hills. There are plenty of great spring hunting opportunities 

with tahr and chamois not losing their winter coats for another month or two. It is 

a great time of year to introduce someone new to hunting, so make sure you 

spread the word about what a great activity it is. 

 

Safety must remain top of mind. Avalanches will continue to be a major danger 

in alpine areas and rivers will be swollen as snow melts and we get those spring 

westerly weather systems off the Tasman Sea. Weather can be more 

unpredictable and changeable so keep a close eye on forecasts. There will also 

be many more non-hunters sharing the huts with you so make sure you store 

your firearms and ammunition safely and stay safe when using vehicles on your 

hunting adventures. 

 

Winter has again been busy for the Game Animal Council with issues as diverse 

as the protection of public access, especially for those carrying firearms, and 

development of a sustainable tahr management plan. I was recently interviewed 

on the completion of the tahr management work, which you can watch here and 

read here. We also await the Government's second tranche of firearms reforms 

with concern that they may have a significant impact on hunters. 

 

The Minister of Conservation has recently appointed three new members to the 

council - Tim Gale, Steve McFall and Sharon Salmons. They replace Alec 

McIver, Geoff Kerr and Garry Ottmann, whose contributions are greatly 

appreciated. All three remain heavily involved in the sector with Geoff and Garry 

still contributing to the GAC's activities on a daily basis. 

 

Happy hunting. 

 
Don Hammond 

Chair, Game Animal Council 

  

https://acornpr.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=263c572a0107a871ed17adf9f&id=54b707905d&e=1a0b8a135c
https://acornpr.us20.list-manage.com/track/click?u=263c572a0107a871ed17adf9f&id=23a16b02ee&e=1a0b8a135c


NZ Game Animal Council  

Media Statement  
 

14 September 2019 
  

Firearms legislation must be fair to hunters 

 

“The Game Animal Council is concerned that the Government’s second tranche 

of firearms legislation released today may contain unreasonable provisions that 

will unfairly impact hunters,” says Game Animal Council Chair Don Hammond. 
 

“Legislators must consider this Bill from the perspective that firearms used for 

hunting are tools required to  
out the activity, they aren’t toys people own just for the sake of it.”  

 

“A legislative overreaction that makes firearms ownership and compliance too 
onerous could have a detrimental effect on hunting as a recreational pursuit in 

New Zealand. This could, in turn, have a major impact on game animal 

management and conservation.” 
 

“A number of provisions within this legislation may create further compliance 

without actually making New Zealand safer,” says Hammond. “The objective 
should be making sure that firearms don’t fall into the wrong hands, not 

unnecessarily penalising law-abiding New Zealanders.” 

 
“The proposed new rules requiring firearms ranges to be licensed will inevitably 

see smaller rural ranges run by volunteers shut down, which will unfairly 
impact rural-based hunters. Other provisions involve extra compliance and 

costs for hunters that may not make a difference to public safety.” 

 
The Game Animal Council looks forward to analysing the Bill in detail and 

making a submission to the select committee process that reflects the concerns 

of New Zealand’s hunting community and will improve the final legislation. 
 

“I urge the select committee to consider holding hearings across the country, 

particularly in provincial locations, so that hunters and other firearms owners 
have the chance to properly participate in the process,” says Hammond.  

 

The Game Animal Council did not oppose the Government’s first tranche of 

firearms reforms due to the weapons affected being largely unsuitable for 

recreational large game animal hunting. 

 
The NZ Game Animal Council is a statutory organisation responsible for the 

sustainable management of game animals and hunting for recreation, 

commerce and conservation. 
 

Contact: 

Don Hammond, Chair 
Phone 0274885940    don.hammond@nzgac.org.nz 

 

mailto:don.hammond@nzgac.org.nz
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